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	11/28/19
7:00 PM

Community Room

Albert McCormick Arena

Parkside Drive, Waterloo



	1. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

D’Arcy Terpstra made a motion to approve the Minutes from the 2018 AGM.  Aron Griffith seconded the motion.  The motion was carried.




	2. TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer, Tim Sothern noted that the financial statements were available for review in the package handed to each attendee.   He stated that our cash position was similar to last year.
There was a small deficit.  Registration fees income went up.  Rep fees income went up (there were more teams.) Ghosts Invitational revenue was down (there were fewer teams), but that balanced out since expenses were also reduced.
The expense side was steady; things of note were lower tournament expenses and higher training expenses.

We finished the fiscal period with a $405 deficit.  We have been consistent over the past few years, and are in the break-even vicinity.  This shows that our fees are at the right level.

There were no questions.

Liz Richardson made a motion to approve the financial statements as presented.  Seconded by Nancy Halstead.    Motion carried.



	3. PRESIDENT’S ADDRESS

President, D’Arcy Terpstra started by noting that her report was in the package.  She extended a huge congratulations to our members on another great year.
D’Arcy pointed out that the Ghosts have sent teams to the Easterns/Nationals for ten years straight. We have brought home numerous medals from these championships.  Better yet, we have done all of this without neglecting our House League and Select programs.  We should all be proud of being part of a great program!

D’Arcy finished by shouting out a huge thank you to all of our volunteers; we cannot run without volunteers and definitely need more!  Please consider volunteering.
4. REPORTS

The Vice President, Representative, Nancy Halstead noted that you can read her report in the booklet.  She noted that we had eleven (11) rep teams this past season, including the WMGSA’s first ever Open team.
Director of Coach & Player Development, Liz Richardson noted that her report was in the package and that she would not read it.  She pointed out that there were more clinics in the past season, largely due to the increase in teams/coaches.
Director of Fundraising & Sponsorship, Aron Griffith noted that there was no formal report in the booklet.  He reported that all sponsorship needs in House League had been covered, and pointed out that there were still funds to collect.
Equipment Director, Dave Geffros noted that his report could be read in the package.  Kelly Denomme brought up a concern in House League: umpires are getting upset with coaches because some catchers’ equipment is coming undone.  She noted that Kitchener equipment is better and questioned whether equipment could be sponsored.

	5. CONSTITUTION
One proposed amendment to the Constitution, two proposed amendments to the Rep By-Laws, and two proposed amendments to the House League By-Laws were submitted, as follows:
CONSTITUTION DOCUMENT 

SECTION 5: QUORUM
Current:  A quorum of 50% + 1 of the elected officers on the Board of Directors, not including the President, shall be required at any Executive meeting.  The “quorum” described is necessary to complete business – i.e. to conduct votes.
Proposed Change:  A quorum of 50% + 1 of the elected officers on the Board of Directors shall be required at any Executive meeting.  The “quorum” described is necessary to complete business – i.e. to conduct votes.
Tim Sothern makes the motion that the amendment be approved as presented.  Seconded by D’Arcy Terpstra.  Carried.
REPRESENTATIVE BY-LAWS

SECTION 7: SELECTION OF GOLD TEAMS
Current: D. Official tryouts will start the first weekend after Labour Day.
Proposed Change: D. Official tryouts may start as early as mandated by the PWSA. 
Trent Hilpert makes the motion that the amendment be approved as presented.  Seconded by Aron Griffith.  Carried.

Current: E. Tryout information must be communicated via the web site and ads in local newspapers.  Individual communications may also take place, but cannot replace the others.  Individual communications must not take the form of recruiting.
Proposed Change: E. Tryout information must be communicated via the web site and other forms of social media.  Individual communications may also take place, but cannot replace the others.  Individual communications must not take the form of recruiting.
Deb Holwell makes the motion that the amendment be approved as presented.  Seconded by Daniel Henderson.  Carried.
HOUSE LEAGUE BY-LAWS

SECTION 7: SELECTION OF PLAYERS (FRIENDSHIP CUP)

SECTION 8: SELECTION OF COACHES (FRIENDSHIP CUP)
Proposed Change: Delete both sections: Friendship Cup no longer takes place.
D’Arcy Terpstra makes the motion that the amendment be approved as presented.  Seconded by Daniel Henderson.  Carried.

6. GENERAL BUSINESS

There was discussion about this fall’s Rep Tryouts: given the low numbers in Mite, how do we re-invigorate that process? It was pointed out that Rep and HL co-exist and support each other.  There was a suggestion of inviting Mite & MM players out to a “Ghosts night”, instead of regular programming. Angela Garland suggested that we keep to the HL teams’ regular time slot.
Daniel Henderson asked what happened in the Mite division. There was a lot going on behind the scenes, due to the lack of an announced coach in that division.  Liz noted that she had heard rumblings about a “lack of commitment”.  Tim Sothern stressed that we need to start recruiting our Mite coach sooner.

Kelly Denomme initiated a discussion about Select, noting that there was a huge issue.  She pointed out that the diamonds in Waterloo are awful and also highlighted the difference between WMGSA & KMGSA costs.  Families must register in the city of their residence and these differences get discussed.

There was also discussion about a “Softball Night in July” for both HL & Rep players; this would replace the traditional rep banquet.  It was suggested that it take place mid-week, just after Final Days.


	7. ELECTION AND INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS

The new executive was elected.  The executive is full.  

The election was closed.

D’Arcy Terpstra thanked everyone for attending.
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.
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